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NASACRE and AREIAC’s joint statement on Circular 1/94 and collective worship    
                                                                                                                                                      October 2012

Since March of this year NASACRE and AREIAC have been in contact with the Department for Education regarding the status of Circular 1/94 with respect to what this Circular says about collective worship.  In the course of this correspondence it has been made clear that 1/94 has no legal or semi legal status, nor does the Circular have a quasi-legal status.  It does not represent the Government’s official advice on collective worship which schools are in some sense obliged to follow.   Officials state that in this area local determination is a key strength and for this reason all schools and Academies can choose whether or not to use Circular 
The view of NASACRE and AREIAC is that collective worship can and should be an inclusive experience which, when done well, can make a valuable and highly positive contribution to life in general in all schools.  All schools and Academies should be meeting the legal requirements for collective worship.  However, we are aware that in attempting to do so many institutions experience difficulties which stem from statements which appear in Circular 1/94.   The Circular is thus often a barrier to good collective worship.  For this reason NASACRE and AREIAC advise that schools and Academies should not use Circular 1/94 but that their provision for collective worship should be guided by the legal requirements as set out in the 1988 Education Reform Act (ERA) and confirmed in the 1996 Education Act.   


�








�








